HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158,   (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY, JANUARY 10, 2019
Call to order:
Commissioner Johnson announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Ted Stonebridge, Richard Johnson, Donovan Sheppard
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the December 13, 2018 meeting. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Engineer:
Nothing for this meeting.
Attorney:
Nothing for this meeting.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for December was 15% and for Friar Creek it was 0%. There was some discussion and the Lead Field Tech will continue to work on getting bids in for doing some leak detection.
B. ULID 2:
There was some discussion regarding the ULID formed in 2000 and the County Treasurers response to email inquiries regarding collection of the money owed to the District. A letter was drafted and Commissioner Stonebridge motioned to proceed with sending the letter and additional information to the customer with the outstanding balance. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Stonebridge signed the letter and it will be sent by regular mail and certified.
C. A. Johnson:
An email response was sent to Ms. Johnson letting her know that the Commissioners declined to relieve any of the billed charges on her account. Ms. Johnson responded asking for the email of one of the Commissioners so she could communicate with them. She was given Commissioner Stonebridge’s email but had not contacted him yet at the time of the meeting. There was some discussion. A letter will be drafted to send to Ms. Johnson via email.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for December 2018 were presented to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion. 
   C. Resolutions:
The Commissioners were given the following resolution to approve:
2019-0392
Accepting the Statement of Qualifications from PACE for the consulting District Engineer for 2019
Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve resolution 2019-0392 as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Vouchers/Payroll:
Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve vouchers 5879 through 5892 in the amount of $37,655.43. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for January in the amount of $16,438.59. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, February 14, 2019 at 6 p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 6:50pm January 10, 2019.
Approved:
February 14, 2019


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice President


   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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